Leon County Educational Facilities Authority
September 12, 2013 Meeting

12:00PM SouthGate

Authority members in attendance: Billy Hilaman, Chairman; Randy Guemple, Vice Chairman; Liz Maryanski and Bob Kellam by phone. Also in attendance were Terry Madigan; Ken Mills and Jamie Thomas of Asset Campus Housing; Ray Allen and Kevin Martin of Coastal Property Management.
The meeting commenced at 12:01PM
The minutes of April 18, 2013 and July 18, 2013 were unanimously approved by motion of Liz Maryanski and second by Bob Kellam. 
The Executive Committee minutes of August 6, 2013 were unanimously approved by motion of Liz Maryanski and second by Bob Kellam.
-Ken Mills  gave a report on SouthGate. It is 100% occupied. The move-in went very smoothly. The remodeling is going well and completion of the first phase is expected in the next few weeks.

-Ray Allen gave an update on Heritage Grove. It also is 100% occupied. Items being worked on include the pursuit of a possible refinancing and a resolution of Lot #11. There is one fraternity that has expressed significant interest in the lot.
-The wood rot issue at Heritage Grove is still being investigated by architects and engineers and written reports are expected in the next two weeks. The authority members emphasized that when the reports are received immediate action will be taken if any issues of safety are raised. In all cases the primary concern is to do what is best for the tenants.
R. Randy Guemple left the meeting.

Liz Maryanski made a motion to appoint R. Randy Guemple as Executive Director and Secretary to replace Calvin P. Ogburn, whose resignation effective August 31, 2013, was accepted. Bob Kellam seconded the motion which was unanimously approved.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:15PM.

                                                                             _______________________

                                                                             Billy Hilaman, Chairma

                                                                              _______________________________
                                                                              R. Randy Guemple, Executive Director
